
Date: 04/17/2020 

To: Gary Hartfield, Division Director  
Small Business Development Division 
Internal Services Department 

From: Monique Perez Medina, Contracts Administrator 
Parks, Recreation and Open Spaces Department 

Subject: Black Point Park & Marina – Dock Reconstruction - Project No. 60220115002 

We respectfully request a CWP and CSBE No-Measure. 

General Descriptions of Work:  

Furnish all labor, equipment, and materials required to comply with the intent of the work described in 

the contract documents including but not limited to:  Furnish all labor, equipment and materials required 

for: the construction of a 13 slip docking facility with access walkways. The scope includes, but is not 

limited to demolition work, removal of the existing dock remnants, installation of 322 linear feet of riprap 

extending eight feet water ward of the existing curb. Maintenance dredging of approximately 79 cubic 

yards of accumulated sediment and disposal to a Class I landfill. Trimming of white mangroves lateral 

branches to accommodate the construction of the access walkways. Sediment sampling report is 

hereby included for proper handling and disposal of sediments. 

Estimated Cost: $874,200.00 

An analysis of the CSBE Program Ordinance 97-52 as amended, and I.O 3-22 has been conducted. 

The Department suggests a SBE-Cons No-Measure due to not having sufficient contractors in the 

license type Seawall / Small Docks category.  

Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 

Attachments:  Exhibit “A” Construction Breakdown 
Exhibit “B” General Conditions / Site Work Breakdown 




